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My name is Evalyn Tennant and I am speaking today on behalf of the Global Coalition on Migration, a 
global, multi-sectoral coalition of civil society organizations supporting migrants’ rights and rights-based 
migration governance, as well as Global Migration Policy Associates, the GCM member organization I 
represent. 
 
On behalf of the Global Coalition on Migration, I would like to thank the Co-facilitators for their work 
and especially for providing opportunities such as this one for civil society organizations to contribute to 
the process.  
 
The Global Coalition on Migration believes that the focus of migration governance must be on 
migrants—the women, men and children who move—rather than simply on migration as a policy area 
that States must manage.   
 
We were therefore very pleased to see, first in the Secretary General’s report and now in the draft 
Outcome Document, the commitment in paragraph 1.12 to “reaffirm and fully protect the human rights 
of all those who leave their countries, regardless of status” and to “recognize that all refugees and 
migrants, regardless of status, are rights holders,” as well as that Member States’ “response is grounded 
in full respect for international human rights law and, as applicable, international refugee law and 
international humanitarian law.”       
 
However we suggest that if this were true, there would be less focus on return and readmission; we are 
especially concerned with the reference to involuntary return in 3.15, and note that non-refoulement is 
a principle of customary international law.   
 



[End of two minute statement as read on 20 July] 
 
Regarding the process of negotiating a Global Compact on Safe, Regular and Orderly Migration:  
Addressing the key challenges for migration governance will require States to take collective action for 
their collective and individual benefit, and for the benefit of migrants and their communities.  It is 
essential th


